U. S. Department of Housing and Urban Development

Washington, D. C.  20410-8000

                                                           September 7, 2001

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2001-20 

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES
SUBJECT:  Underwriting Section 8 Homeownership Vouchers on FHA Insured Mortgages

This Mortgagee Letter advises lenders of the manner in which they are to underwrite FHA insured mortgages when the homebuyer is to receive subsidies under the housing choice voucher homeownership option program from a Public Housing Agency (PHA).  FHA’s Office of Single Family Program Development has worked closely with staff from the Office of Public and Indian Housing (PIH) in developing these underwriting standards.  


Although the continuation of the homeownership voucher subsidy beyond the first year is subject to Congressional appropriations, FHA has agreed that it will assume that the subsidy will continue for at least three years.  This makes the subsidy eligible to be considered as effective income for qualifying purposes.  We believe this to be a reasonable assumption in light of Congress’ commitment to expanding homeownership opportunities and the history of full renewal funding for the Section 8 tenant-based program since its inception in 1974.

For underwriting purposes, the monthly subsidy may be treated as income in determining the homebuyer’s qualifying ratios.  The amount of this non-taxable subsidy may also be “grossed up” by 25 percent, i.e., the amount of the subsidy plus 25 percent of that subsidy may be added to the borrower’s income from employment and/or other sources in calculating the qualifying ratios. 

FHA is also considering additional underwriting guidelines.  Consequently, FHA will closely examine the performance of mortgages that it insures for homeowners that receive Section 8 subsidies and determine if other underwriting techniques or adjustments are warranted.  
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Lenders are to identify all Section 8 subsidized mortgage loans by entering “88” as the program identification code in CHUMS.  All other FHA single-family program requirements remain intact.  This includes the mortgage credit analysis descriptions of employment stability, credit history, and cash investment requirements detailed in HUD Handbook 4155.1 REV-4, Change 1.


If you have any questions about this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center in Atlanta (888-696-4687), Denver (800-543-9378), Philadelphia 

(800-440-8647), or Santa Ana (888-827-5605).







Sincerely,







John C. Weicher







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







   Federal Housing Commissioner

